Millbury COA
Meeting Minutes
April 19, 2023
7:35am

Members In Attendance: Steve Walinsky, Stuart Mulhane, Laurie Corkery, Kevin Higginbottom
Laurie Keefe, Director. Absent was member Rick Townsend.

PUBLIC COMMENTARY: None
CORRESPONDENCE: NONE

STANDING REPORTS
A. Budget and Finance — none
B. PERSONNEL: All staff remain the same.

No New Members

Legislative-

Senior Center Usage- Scheduled is Casa Verde on May 1%, Lions Club May 31st

Monthly report on program participation- On Handouts.

Building Maintenance/ Grounds/ Equipment- Ms. Keefe advised the board that we now

have a maintenance schedule for most everything. The floor in the health room is

completed.

H. Friends of the Millbury Seniors Report- A written report was sent to Mr.Walinsky, and
was presented to the board and reviewed.

[. ELDER SERVICES OF WORCESTER AREA- Mary is still doing meals on wheel as well as
serving lunch daily in the kitchen.

J. INTERGENERATIONAL PROGRAMS/ FRIENDLY VISITOR- Ms. Keefe made the board aware
of the NHS ‘Sock Hop” event scheduled for April 21
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DIRECTORS REPORT: Ms. Keefe presented a written summary of past and proposed activities.
(attached) Ms. Keefe also told us that Josh is working on scheduling spring events and summer
concert series dates have been scheduled. Ms. Keefe made the board aware that 27 Easter
meals were delivered and the “left overs” were brought to the Police Station.

A request was made by Ms. Keefe to the board to please respond to the Volunteer luncheon
invitations.

Mr Walinsky broached the subject of transportation and the Town taking the contract for
WRTA. Mr. Walinsky had several questions regarding the decision and how it was made and
why the Board members were not notified or given an opportunity to be part of this decision.



Discussion was had by board members a decision to vote to have Ms. Keefe invite/ask Town
Manager Sean Hendricks to attend the next COA Board meeting was made. Motion was made
by Mr—-\fo’am:;kv’, second K. Higgenbottom, unanimous vote.

Lo &
OLD BUSINESS- The board would like to have a meeting to discuss thoughts and ideas on the
draft of the policy and procedures.

The meeting was adjourned by Mr. Walinsky. Next meeting date is May 17, 2023.
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Respectfully submitted:
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